


                
               Docket No. 4015-23 
     

 2 

received non-judicial punishment (NJP) for unauthorized absence (UA) and wrongful use of 
cocaine.  On 3 March 1988, you received a second NJP for having lost your military 
identification card, UA, and wrongful use of cocaine. 
 
On 8 March 1988, you were notified that you were being recommended for administrative 
discharge from the Navy by reason of misconduct due to drug abuse.  You waived your 
procedural right to consult with military counsel and to present your case to an administrative 
discharge board.  The commanding officer forwarded your administrative separation package to 
the separation authority (SA) recommending your administrative discharge from the Navy with 
an Other Than Honorable (OTH) characterization of service.  The SA approved the 
recommendation for administrative discharge and directed your OTH discharge from the Navy 
by reason of misconduct due to drug abuse.  On 20 April 1988, you were so discharged.    
 
The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the 
interests of justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Kurta, Hagel, and Wilkie 
Memos.  These included, but were not limited to, your desire to change your discharge character 
of service to gain access to veterans’ benefits that have been denied to you over 30 years.  The 
Board considered your contentions that: (1) after your participation in operations in  
during your first enlistment you began suffering from conditions associated with PTSD and thus 
you began recreational use of non-prescribed prescription medication to cope with your trauma, 
and (2) you managed to overcome your drug abuse habit and reenlisted for a second term, due to 
the lack of proper leadership and the availability of counseling at that time you unfortunately 
failed a “drug examination” and was subsequently discharged.  You assert that you proudly 
served your country with honor and dignity during your six years of active-duty service, you 
learned values in the military that are still relevant in your everyday life, and you continue to 
strive for self-improvement and to make a positive impact.  For purposes of clemency and equity 
consideration, the Board noted you did not provide supporting documentation describing post-
service accomplishments or advocacy letters. 
 
As part of the Board’s review, a qualified mental health professional reviewed your request and  
provided the Board with an AO on 16 November 2023.  The AO noted in pertinent part: 
 

There is no evidence that the Petitioner was diagnosed with a mental health 
condition or suffered from PTSD while in military service other than alcohol 
and cocaine abuse. He did not submit any medical evidence in support of his 
claim. His personal statement is not sufficiently detailed to establish clinical 
symptoms or provide a nexus with his misconduct. Additional records (e.g., 
post-service mental health records describing the Petitioner’s diagnosis, 
symptoms, and their specific link to his misconduct) would aid in rendering an 
alternate opinion. 
 

The AO concluded, “it is my considered clinical opinion there is insufficient evidence of a 
mental health condition that may be attributed to military service.  There is insufficient evidence 
that his misconduct could be attributed to a mental health condition.” 
 






